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An Act authorizing the town of north brookfield to Chav 677
BORROW MONEY FOR SCHOOL PURPOSES.

Be it enacted, etc., asfolloios:

For the purpose of acquiring land and constructing and
originally equipping and furnishing a high school building,

the town of North Brookfield may borrow, from time to

time, within a period of five years from the passage of this

act, such sums as may be necessary, not exceeding in the
aggregate three hundred and fifty thousand dollars, and may
issue bonds or notes therefor which shall bear on their face

the words, North Brookfield School Building Loan, Act of

1950. Each authorized issue shall constitute a separate loan
and such loans shall be paid in not more than twenty years
from their dates. Indebtedness incurred under this act
shall be in excess of the statutory limit but shall, except as

herein provided, be subject to chapter forty-four of the
General Laws, exclusive of the limitation contained in the
first paragraph of section seven thereof. The amount bor-
rowed under authority of this act may be used, together
with any sums borrowed therefor under the provisions of

chapter forty-four of the General Laws, toward the con-
struction of a district union high school.

Approved July S4, 1950.

An Act providing for the regulation of the operation Chap.67

8

OF MOTOR boats UPON RIVERS OR INLAND LAKES.

Whereas, The deferred operation of this act would tend to Emergency

defeat its purpose, which is to make available at once the
p'^^™^'^-

authority granted therein, therefore it is hereby declared to
be an emergency law, necessary for the immediate preserva-
tion of the pubhc convenience.

Be it enacted, etc., asfolloios:

Chapter 102 of the General Laws is hereby amended by g. l. (Ter.

inserting after section 15A, inserted by section 2 of chapter new^'§T5B,

232 of the acts of 1932, the following section: — Section 15R. ^<^<^^<^-

Cities and towns through which rivers flow or in which inland maT'regS^itr
lakes are located may, by ordinance or by-law, provide in- operation of

dividually or jointly for the regulation and enforcement of ^°rrvers°and

rules and regulations for the operation of motor boats upon ^^^^^'

said rivers or lakes within their respective territorial limits

to the end that such motor boats shall not be operated in a
manner which endangers the safety of the public or is detri-

mental or injurious to the neighborhood or to the value of
property therein. No such rule or regulation shall authorize
the charging of any fee for the operation of motor boats.
Rules and regulations made under the authority of this

section shall be subject to the approval of the department of

pubUc works. Approved July 31, 1950.


